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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 
Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 
Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
June 29, 2023 
 
Kenneth C. Baldwin, Esq. 
Robinson & Cole LLP 
280 Trumbull Street 
Hartford, CT 06103-3597 
kbaldwin@rc.com 
 
RE: EM-VER-089-220214 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an 

existing telecommunications facility located at 35 Wildwood Street, New Britain, Connecticut. 
 
Dear Attorney Baldwin: 
 
The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the correspondence dated June 28, 2023 regarding 
a project change for the above-referenced exempt modification request acknowledged by the Council on 
March 7, 2022. 
 
The request to change the model of the remote radio head (RRH) to RF4439d-25A and RF4440-13A due 
to the unavailability of the approved RRH model is hereby approved with the following conditions: 
 

1. Prior to Verizon’s antenna installation, antennas and equipment be installed in compliance with the 
Mount Analysis prepared by Colliers Engineering & Design dated June 6, 2023 and stamped and 
signed by Dejian Xu; 
 

2. Within 45 days following completion of equipment installation, Verizon Wireless shall provide 
documentation certified by a Professional Engineer that its installation complied with the 
recommendations of the Mount Analysis.  

 
This approval applies only to the project change in the correspondence dated June 28, 2023. 
 
Thank you for your attention and cooperation.  
 
Sincerely,  

 
Melanie A. Bachman  
Executive Director 
 
MAB/ANM/dll 
 
c: Erin Stewart, Mayor, City of New Britain (Mayor@NewBritainCT.gov) 
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June 28, 2023 

 
 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director/Staff Attorney 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 
 
Re: EM-VER-089-220214 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless – 35 Wildwood 

Street, New Britain, Connecticut 
 
Dear Attorney Bachman: 

 On March 7, 2022, the Siting Council approved the above referenced Exempt 
Modification filing permitting the modification of an existing telecommunications facility 
located at 35 Wildwood Street in New Britain.  Cellco recently learned that the remote radio 
head (“RRH”) model described in the EM-VER-089-220214 filing is no longer available.  Cellco 
will therefore install RRH models RF-4439d-25A and RF4440d-13A. 

  Enclosed is a revised Structural Analysis and Mount Analysis, an updated set of project 
plans and the new RRH specifications. 

 Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this proposal. 

Sincerely, 

 
Kenneth C. Baldwin 

Attachments 
 
Copy: Alex Tyurin 

 
 
 
 

KENNETH C. BALDWIN 
 
280 Trumbull Street 
Hartford, CT 06103-3597 
Main (860) 275-8200 
Fax (860) 275-8299 
kbaldwin@rc.com 
Direct (860) 275-8345 
 
Also admitted in Massachusetts 
and New York 
 

  




























































































































